
City of Newdale
P.O. Box 70
Newdale, ID 83436
208-458-4068


April 4, 2024

City Council Meeting 8:00 pm

Present: Chad Stevens, Raymonda Furness, Kevin VanWagner, Bret Leavitt, Susan Lott, Dal Schwendiman
The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Brett Leavitt.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to accept the minutes for March 7, 2024, Council meeting. Kevin VanWagner seconded. All voted affirmative.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to pay the bills submitted to pay for March 2024, Brett Leavitt seconded, all voted affirmative.

Dal Schwendiman reported that the electrician came to look at the transfer switch at the lift station. It had a loose connection other than that everything looks good.
Dal has changed the lights at the well buildings and the city building. Brad Hirschi will fix the fire hydrant on the truck route by Schendiman’s elevator.
Dal reported that on April 18 Mountain Water Works will come to pull out the old aerator and install the new air line system.
Dal also fixed the faucet in the girl’s restroom at the park.

Susan Lott reported on the Lease for the Land Application Site. There is a discrepancy on the dates for the lease. City Attorney Troy Evans suggested that we enter into a one-year lease agreement with VerNyle and Alison Staker. Kevin VanWagner made a motion to enter into a one-year lease agreement, Raymonda Furness seconded. All voted affirmative.

The City has received a check for $12,000 from Walters for conveyance of the cemetery property. Susan Lott will check into where we could make some interest on those funds.

Raymonda Furness has spoken with Jamie Little about the soccer goals. The Council decided to table it for now.

Kevin VanWagner spoke to the Council about the trucks going to and from the weigh station causing a safety hazard. Last year Chad Stevens met with ITD to find a solution but did not receive much help. Chad Stevens will check with Madison County Sherriff’s office, and we will try to get some input from State Troopers as well.



The fireworks will be held on July 12, 2024. Raymonda Furness will schedule our Fundraiser and Community Picnic for Monday June 10, 2024, at 6:00 pm.

Chad Stevens has applied for a $50,000 grant do fund a study for eligibility for funding to install fiber optic cable in the city.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to adjourn, Brett Leavitt seconded. All voted affirmative. The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.
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